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THE CITY OF RENTON IMPOSES A UTILITY 
TAX BEGINNING JANUARY 2021

Beginning in January of 2021, the City of Renton has elected to charge a 6.8% 
Utility Tax on King County Water District No. 90’s Customers that live within the 
City boundaries.  

 According to the City of Renton, “The tax revenues collected from the sales of  
 utilities are part of our general fund. The general fund is used to meet the basic  
 services the City provides including, but not limited to police protection, parks   
 and recreation, human services, municipal court, street maintenance and   
 planning, economic development, and administrative functions. All residents   
 within Renton City limits benefit from these services.”

On your water bill, you will see a line item at the bottom of your charges with “COR 
Tax.” This 6.8% tax will be added to the total water bill, excluding street light 
charges and fire service. Because street lights and fire service are deducted from 
the total tax, your actual tax rate will be slightly less than the full 6.8%. *Actual 
numbers are still being calculated. The effective tax rate will be noted on your bill. 
For details on this tax, please see City of Renton’s Ordinance 5944.

Customers who do not live within the City of Renton boundaries are currently being 
charged the King County Right of Way Rental Fee of $3.00 per household per 
month. The final rate for this fee is still being negotiated and/or litigated. The 
amount of this fee is expected to change once negotiations with King County are 
concluded. 

Depending on where you live, all District Customers will either have the King 
County Right of Way Fee or the City or Renton Utility Tax on their bills. 

CARES ACT / CORONAVIRUS RELIEF FOR UTILITY BILLS
For customers living within Renton city limits, you may qualify for assistance on 
your rent, utility bills, and taxes.  Visit rentonwa.gov/cms and select “Covid-19 

Resources” under News and Events. Then, scroll down to “Utilities – Assistance” 
to see the various programs available to residents of the City of Renton. 

Emergency Notifications
Do we have your phone number and/or email address? KCWD90 uses this 
information for emergency or shut off notifications, and we do not share or sell your 
information. To update your contact information, email the District office at 
info@kcwd90.com or call us at (425) 255-9600. 




